
Notice of intent to make a determination  
Family Services Building – Public Comments Invited  
June 24, 2021 – Indigenous Services Canada must determine whether the proposed Family Services 
Building, located in Netmizaaggamig Nishnaabeg - Pic Mobert Fist Nation - 195 is likely to cause 
significant adverse environmental effects. To help inform this determination, Indigenous Services 
Canada is inviting comments from the public respecting that determination.  
Written comments must be submitted by July 24, 2021 to:  
Aaron Pervais  
Indigenous Services Canada Aaron Pervais, Environmental Officer 100 Anemki Place, Suite 101 Fort William First 
Nation, Ontario P7J 1A5  
Aaron.Pervais2@canada.ca 

 

The Proposed Project  
The project will include all preperation and construction necessary for a Family Services Building. 

Preparing of the site includes (1) clearing and grubbing (2) extending water lines, (3) preparing electricial 

connections, (4) building a foundation, (5) installing a septic system, and (6) placing of the modular units. 

The modual units will be constructed offsite and delivered for instalation following preparation of the site, 

the completed structure will be 3600 sq. ft. The lot is currently undeveloped and will hooked up to the 

appropriate services. Development of the area will include a parking lot for the completed office. 

 

 

mailto:Aaron.Pervais2@canada.ca

